


CHAIRMAN’S LETTER  
 

Dear Friends, 

I was delighted to see so many at the EGM a few weeks 
ago and your interest in the future of the Group. 

It is a new era for us and I am sure we are making the right 
decision. The Group had to re-organise itself to see a future 
for itself. It is something that has been on my mind for 
some time, not only on how a change would be 
achieved but how the membership would react. It 
was heart warming so see so many dedicated to the GGLC, it’s future 
and for those LGBTI that follow us. Let’s face it, despite all the 
changes in our country we still have young people being thrown out of 
home, homophobia in schools, home and in the wider population. 
Older people, waiting most of their lives to find the courage to come 
out about their sexuality. There is no doubt we are living in a better 
time but also that there is still a place for our organisation in the 
foreseeable future. 

It was very touching, when several members said they did not always 
want to come along every week, but felt they were letting the group 
and friends down if they did not attend to show their support. I felt the 
same way too and it was quite a relief to hear it spoken out loud. 

I am sure we will achieve our aims – to retain the core of the group by 
meeting monthly with “Coffee and Chat” but offering social events 
every 4 to 6 weeks. Hopefully, this will encourage a wider section of 
the community to join. We hope it will encourage a wider membership 
and more active group. 

Many of us have made good friends through the group and that will 
continue. 

The Diary of Events will cover the next three months and the web site 
will show the next 6 months potential diary. Keep an eye out for the 
changes and who to contact for each event. 
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NEW ARCHIVE GRANT 
Gloucestershire Archives were fortunate enough to be allocated a 
substantial grant this week. Don’t forget we are one of the few counties 
who have a LGBT section.  If you have any LGBT information you 
would like to see kept, do let me know.  We can prepare documents 
ready for archiving and submit them with our papers. It is vital we keep 
LGBT History for the County. Any questions, or possible deposits of 
archive material, do contact me at the Group or e-mail 
sam.bairstow@gloucestershire.gov.uk. 
Michael  

I feel so proud to have been Chair for the last 24 and a bit years and to 
lead the group through such a major change. I feel very positive it is 
going to work out well and could be a great beginning in a new chapter 
of the GGLC. 

Do encourage friends, colleagues and acquaintances to give the Group a 
try. Whether you have a good social life or not, it is always good to 
meet new people and try different experiences. 

I wish the GGLC, the Committee and Members every success in our 
new venture. 

Take care. 

‘Till next time 

Michael 

Membership Update 

57 members at this time which is 4 down on the last report June 2016. 
Numbers are holding up fairly well and we still continue to hover 
around the 60 mark. One new member to report in this period which is 
Chan R. We give you a warm welcome to the group.  

Rob P. 

Membership Secretary 



NORTH SOMERSET LGBT FORUM 
This group is a voluntary forum whose aims are to provide a voice for 
the LGBT Community of North Somerset and to be the “go” 
organisation for the LGBT for their community.  They are looking at 
social activities and celebration of LGBT life and ideas of what the 
community would like to see happening, particularly in and around 
Weston Super Mare.  If you can help or are interested please get in 
touch with Nigel at nigel.nslgbtforum@gmail.com 
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Cheltenham LGBT Partnership  
 
I attend the LGBT Partnership on behalf of the group. We met Friday 
12th August to plan the way forward.  
We discussed the IDAHOT (International Day against Homophobia, 
Biphobia and Transphobia) event held earlier in the year. There was 
generally positive feedback. There was a good opportunity for 
networking. There was a good turnout. The Echo was there. The 
evening session where I contributed was better attended than daytime 
events so we are reviewing timings. We were pleased the rainbow flag 
flew from the Municipal Offices on the day. There were no official 
feedback forms on the day which is something we have noted for next 
time.  
Lillie has done a good job as Inclusion Officer for the Borough Council 
but her contract is coming to an end and is not being renewed. We are 
looking at forging new links within the authority.  
We then discussed work some members of the partnership were 
involved in with schools. Gay Glos is still delivering training in schools 
and Kelly from Gloscats is delivering training to teachers.   
We then went on to discuss the future of the Partnership. We decided on 
some administrative matters and also decided to meet quarterly with 
email contact in between. We decided to produce a calendar of events.   
Although I represent the group at the meetings, I will let you know of 
events. It would be ideal for GGLC to have a  good presence at these 
events.  
 
Howard H  
Vice-Chair  



Check out this link to Cheltenham Borough Council’s new LGBT page! 
http://www.cheltenham.gov.uk/info/200041/
equality_and_diversity/295/communities_of_interest/6 

Young People's Social Group 

GAY-GLOS Aims to provide a safe meeting place for LGBT young 
people (and those exploring their sexual orientation) aged between 14 
to 18 years old in the county of Gloucestershire. 

We meet 12:00 midday to 3:00pm every second Saturday in Gloucester. 
The group is free to join and we are able to help those who need it with 
transport costs.  

Contact via our Website www.gay-glos.org or email to youth@gay-
glos.org or leave a message on 01452 306800 and we will call you 
back. 
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Raffle 
 

The Raffle takes place during our Thursday Coffee and Chat evenings, .  
Don’t forget to bring your money and all donations for prizes gratefully 

accepted.  

This is one of the few fund raising events for our group 

National AIDS Helplines 
 

“You can ask what you want to ask” 
0800567123 

Pride 2016 

I could not be at Pride this year but heard it went really well. There 
were some great photo’s in the local paper. I would like to thank all 
those who helped with the GGLC Tombola. The bottles were collected 
and organised by our “Person of the Year” Mike B. He was ably helped 
by several Committee/Group members and friends, particularly Julie, 
Chris, Rob, Peter, Howard, Bill, Alan, Allen and Ray. It was great fun 
as well as a fund raiser for the group. Well done guys and gals. 
 
Michael 
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Well, over the past few months I have been rather busy at work, so have not been 
able to attend the Group as often as I wished, and when I have I have been in a 
slightly stunned state, so not been able to remember quite what has gone on! 

I do know I missed some events I would have liked to attend, and that I should 
have asked someone to write up the events instead, but that bypassed me entirely 
so you are just going to have to put up with this. 

Graham, Editor 

Sponsor 
This issue is sponsored for production by Cartridge World in Gloucester 
and Cheltenham. Visit them for quality printer inks and toners, for your 
personal and business use. 

10 London Road, Gloucester GL1 3NE    01452 413413 
400 High Street, Cheltenham GL50 3JB   01242 269789 

Food for Thought 
I was recently at a conference for people on the autistic spectrum (yes, I 
am) and there was a presentation on inclusion and how far we were 
willing to take it. This is important in that community, as there are deep 
divisions particularly regarding the search for a ‘cure’. This is often a 
point of almost open warfare, but if we do not include those of different 
opinions to ourselves, then how can we call ourselves an inclusive com-
munity? The speaker was persuasive through calm logic and was lis-
tened to despite the strong feelings obviously present in the room, with 
the discussions afterwards being very interesting. 

It is a question I feel our community should be asking itself, particu-
larly at present when the world is a much more unpredictable place due 
to political events. Some sub-groups of our community now seem to be 
excluding other sub-groups, but when you look closely, we all face the 
same struggles, the same obstacles, the same potential for the rest of so-
ciety to take back the hard won rights and equality we have gained. 

Divisions are not to our advantage, standing together is, and if my liber-
ties are further advanced than the person beside me, then surely it is my 
responsibility to help advance theirs. 

Graham, Editor—note that these are my opinions, not those of others. 



EGM 

You will have received by email or post, a copy of our proposed 
Changes to the Constitution. 

Some of you who could not get to the EGM have wondered what it was 
about. For some time now, I was concerned about the future of the 
Group. We have a healthy, steady membership, but those taking an 
active part have declined over the years. Many of us can remember the 
Thursday nights in the old hall when we could have 40 people there. 
The room was really buzzing and we had some lively times. Although 
we of course, supported all the changes and improvements in legislation 
over the years, for a freer more tolerant, acceptable society. To be where 
LGBTI are just another part of the community. But, a side effect was 
that, in particular, younger people, felt more at ease meeting in places, 
other than gay venues. It is no reflection on the Group, but life changes. 
We had reached a point where people attending on a Thursday was a 
low number: steady, but low. On the’ Background’ explanation on the 
Constitution Changes pages there is more information. 

To safeguard the future of the group, to increase membership, make it 
more enjoyable and easier to run, a radical change had to occur. 

We have kept the basic format of the group but made it monthly and 
opened up the social side of the group. We hope to broaden our appeal 
with more people joining in the social events. 

I have said in my Newsletter how I personally feel and will repeat, I 
think it is a good decision. It is healthy for the group and it’s members. 

Do read the pages our Newsletter Editor will insert somewhere in this 
edition. What do you think, any new ideas. Any help or ideas are always 
warmly received. 

Here’s to the future – are you going to be part of it? 

Michael 
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At the end of July we held an EGM to put proposals for changes to how the 
Group works, obtain consent and to ratify proposed changes to the 
Constitution to allow the changes to be put into effect. The notice and 
background are printed here in full, and the results of the EGM written up 
elsewhere in the Newsletter. Basically, the proposals were accepted! 
 

29th June 2016 
 

Dear Member 
 

Notice is hereby given of the following proposed Changes to Constitution of 
the Gloucestershire Gay and Lesbian Community Group to be addressed at 
an EGM (Extra-ordinary General Meeting) called by the Committee for 
28th July 2016. 
 

The GGLC Constitution referred to is as ratified 21st April 2010. 
 

1. 1. DEFINITION OF TERMS IN THIS CONSTITUTION 
1.4 Paragraph 1. Last line. Delete weekly. 
 

2. 2.AIMS 
2.2 First line. Delete weekly. 
 

3. 4. Membership 
4.5 line 2. Delete weekly. 
4.5 line 3. Delete after six months 
 

4. 5. Subscriptions 
5.2 line 1. After “Subscriptions” add renewals 
 

5. 7. Annual General Meeting 
7.2.7 Delete. The Auditor will be appointed at the AGM each year and must have 
a recognised accountancy qualification. Replace with A person with 
recognisable knowledge of Accountancy will be appointed to conduct and 
informal Audit. 
 

6. 8. Chief Officers 
8.6.3. Line 1. Delete will be expected . Replace with may 
 

7. 9. Committee 
9.1.1. Line 2 . Delete Newsletter 
 

MEMBERS ARE REMINDED THAT THEY MUST ATTEND THE EGM IN 
ORDER TO VOTE ON PROPOSED CHANGES. PROXY OR POSTAL 
VOTES ARE NOT PERMITTED UNDER THE CONSTITUTION 
 

M J Charlton-Hubble                                Peter Clifton 
Chair                                                         Secretary 
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BACKGROUND 
At the end of May, our Diary of Events listed “Coffee, Chat and Raffle with Discus-
sion on the Future of the Group (GGLC)”. 
It was a well attended evening. The Chair started the discussion with points made at a 
recent Committee Meeting: 
1. He was retiring as Chair in 2017 after 25 years 
2. The majority of the Committee were getting older and it is becoming increasing dif-
ficult to find anyone to replace them 
3. It is a lot of work arranging weekly events as well as ‘one off ‘or ‘yearly events’. 
4. The Membership was holding steady but the numbers attending on a Thursday eve-
ning were steadily decreasing. 
5. It is embarrassing asking a Speaker to give a talk or demonstration only to have 6/7 
members attend. It does not reflect well on the Group and sure the Speaker would feel 
disappointed 
6. Room Rent and expenses are continually rising and with such poorly attended 
meetings, it is a waste of resources and budget. It is also very disheartening for the or-
ganiser of events or meetings to have such a low turn out. 
7. Coffee and Chat remain the most popular evening. 
A very interesting and lively discussion took place with some very good points raised. 
Here is a summary of the topics on which there was a general consensus. 
1. That the group disband its current format and only hold special events on a monthly 
basis. E.g. Annual Dinner, Picnic, Bowling, Skittles, Meal out, Social night in a pub. 
The numbers were equally split between those who wanted a complete change and 
those who wanted to retain regular meetings. 
2. That the name suggested “ideas of grandeur” by being GGLC COMMUNITY –we 
cannot speak for all of Gloucestershire’s LGBT. 
3. Members have always been encouraged to set up social events and this should con-
tinue (although the take on this is about nil) 
The Committee have debated the issues and suggest the following: 
1. To retain the core of the essence of the Group we should meet monthly for Coffee 
and Chat. 
2. We should arrange a Social Event roughly once a month i.e. skittles, Annual Dinner 
etc 
3. Members would have priority on booking into events at a subsidised price. Non 
members would be able to book later, paying full price. The idea is to open the events 
out to as many as possible to make it viable and hopefully increase membership. 
4. Committee will explore electronic sytems capable of doing this 
5. We retain the “GGLC Community” as our legal title but adapt something like 
GLOS/Gloucestershire LGBT Club/Group. 
6. That any person organising an event sees it through from beginning to end. 
7. If we have a Speaker we have to ensure we are likely to get a good turn out 
8. This matters to be referred to and EGM and the necessary changes made to the 
Constitution. 
MCH 28th June j2016 



A Call for Input 
 

We are popular this year!    Graham, Editor 
 

Hello, 
 

Apologies for emailing out of the blue. I'm hoping to speak with you about some 
documentary research I am currently doing. 

To explain a little more, I work in the in-house BBC documentaries department 
and at the moment we are making a docudrama to commemorate the 50th 
anniversary of the 1967 legalisation of homosexuality next year. To sit alongside 
this film, the BBC would like us to develop another documentary which focuses 
more on community issues within the LGBT+ community in Britain today. 

I recently came across a statistic that says '40% of gay adults say that a family or 
friend has rejected them because of their sexuality', so I'm now trying to speak to 
particular LGBT+ groups and individuals to speak about family estrangement 
and to explore how estrangement amongst LGBT communities is still 
particularly common issue today. 

For research purposes, I’m looking to find case studies of people who have 
experienced family rejection (and who either have or have not been subsequently 
reconciled with their family). I’m not looking for someone who would be willing 
to appear in the programme, but at this stage it would be great to get a few lines 
of case studies or experiences. 

I understand that the Gloucestershire Gay and Lesbian Community (GGLC) is 
the longest running group in the country. I would love to speak to you about this 
idea and to see whether you may be able to put me in touch with people who 
might be willing to share their experiences with me during a brief research chat. 

I'm on 07711000206 and would love to chat if you have some brief time today or 
I'm also happy to call at your convenience. 

Best wishes, 

Nicola 

Nicola Harris 

Development Assistant Producer. 

BBC Studios 

07711000206 

Zone C� Floor 7 � BBC New Broadcasting House� Portland 
Place� London� W1A 1AA  



G.G.L.C. Annual Dinner 2016 
 

will be held at 
 

Gupshill Manor, Tewkesbury GL20 5SY 
On 

 
Saturday October 29th 2016 

7.30 for 8.00 p.m. 
 

Tickets £15 (Members) and £25.00 (Non Members) 
 

Please use the booking form below to reserve your tickets 
and return with payment to: 

 
The Secretary, GGLC 

c/o 50 Knowles Road, Gloucester , GL1 4TP 
 

NO LATER THAN MONDAY OCTOBER 10 2016 
 
*************************************************** ************** 
 
Please send me ……tickets at £15 and ……..at £25.00 
 
I enclose Cheque/P.O for £ …………. made payable to GGLC 
 
Name: …………………..................................................…….. 
  
Address: ………………………………………………………. 
 
               ..……………………………………………………... 
 
               ………………………………………………………. 
 
Email or telephone number should we need to contact you  
 
               ....................................………………………………. 

 
Please let us know of any special dietary requirements 



Another Call for Help 

This looks interesting. Though not sure if I qualify under striking and exotic, 
though I did go on strike once... However, it is paid (blimey!) and I know some of 
our members have done filming work before, so why not have a go! 

Graham, Editor 

Hi GGLC, 

I hope this finds you well! 

I'm writing about a paid opportunity for extras in a TV series shooting near Chel-
tenham at the start of October. We're looking to make use of the LGBT commu-
nity, burlesque performers, circus performers - anyone not afraid to get stuck in 
to helping create the atmosphere of a vibrant, hectic party. 

I was wondering if you might be able to share the wording, below, around your 
membership / contacts, to see if anyone might be interested? 

Do let me know if you have any more questions, and if you think you might be 
able to help. 

Very best, 

Adam 

*Paid film extras wanted for an Aristocratic Elizabethan party with a modern 
twist, for "WILL" a TV series about the young William Shakespeare. * 
*Directed by Shekhar Kapur (Elizabeth) Written by Craig Pearce (Moulin 
Rouge). * 

*We are casting men and women all ages 17 years plus. 

 *Beautiful people with unique, individual looks. We love extremes, all ages, 
great bone structures and colouring, real or fake: Clubbers, Fashion people/
Models/Artists/ Musicians/Dancers/Circus people - QUIRKY/STRIKING AND 
EXOTIC!!* 

 *Filming at a Stately Home in the Cotswolds over 3 days: Sat 1/Mon 3/Tue 4 
Oct. To be considered, head to http://www.wegotpop.com/apply and select 
'PARTY' in 'Where did you hear about us?'. If you're suitable, you'll be contacted 
by AP Casting over the next couple of weeks!* 

*Adam Penny* 
*AP Casting Ltd* 
M: 07736 502 091 
E: adam@apcasting.co.uk  



A Request for Help in Research 
We had a request for help with some Doctoral research, and I have put 
the request below. I have taken the survey, and as with most research 
questions, some of them were a little... strange. Most, of course, didn’t 
apply, again, something that often happens, however, on the whole it 
seemed harmless enough!                                       Graham, Editor 

 

Hello, 

My name is Hannah Carton, I am a Doctoral student (D.Foren.Psy) at 
the University of Nottingham and am looking for participants to 
complete my research study. 

There is a huge gap in psychological research within the LGBTQIA+ 
community, specifically research into intimate partner relationships. 
Our knowledge and understanding of heteronormative relationships and 
conflicts in them is ever increasing, meaning that provisions in terms of 
policy and practice are also increasing. However, investigations into 
conflict in gender and sexual minority relationships has just begun, as 
has the development of policy and intervention. Research into this area 
is key to the development of legislation, sources of help and of 
treatment and I aim for my research to play a small part in this. 

If you are over 18 years old, have no difficulties reading and 
understanding English and have been in a gender and sexual minority 
relationship that has lasted at least ONE YEAR (even if you’re not in 
one now) then please head to the following link and complete the online 
survey: 

https://nottingham.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/intimate-partner-relationships-in
-the-gsm-community-1005 

It takes about 15 minutes, is completely anonymous and you can 
withdraw at any point. 

If you don’t fit the above criteria perhaps you could share this around, 
spread the word and if you have any thoughts of organisations which 
may be useful for me in terms of gathering data please let me know! 

Thank you 



FORTHCOMING BIRTHDAYS  
 

September 
4th Neil W 
8th Mike B 
8th Jackie J 
10th Graham T 
11th Brian H 
15th Peter T 
19th Paulo L 
 

October 
1st Peter S 
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November 
2nd Meg H 
4th Asad S 
13th William R 
19th Shay N 
23rd david M 
23rd Thari K 
 

December 
9th Howard H 
9th Robert N 
13th John W 
27th Carol L 
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Gay & Lesbian Humanist 

Association (GALHA) 
http://www.galha.org/ 

 
Lesbian & Gay Christian 

Movement 
Alan 0117 982 1512 

http://www.lgcm.org.uk/ 

 
Jewish Lesbian & Gay 

Help Line 
Mon & Thurs 
020 7706 3123 

 
Gay Bereavement Project 
Helpline: 020 7403 5969 

Tuesday 7.30pm to 
9.30pm 

 
Beaumont Society 

(Transgender Issues) 
http://

www.beaumontsociety.or
g.uk/ 

 
Transvestite Help Line 

Rita 
0117 951 4481 

Gay Girls of 
Gloucestershire 
07561 067888 

http://
www.gaygirlsofgloucester

shire.co.uk 

 
Gay Men’s Project 
West of England 
0117 955 1000 

Wiltshire and Swindon 
01793 695 300 

 
Living Springs 

Metropolitan Community 
Church, Bath 

01172 2301170 

Gay Outdoor Club 
The national website has changed to http://www.goc.org.uk so all you out-doors 
types log on and see what you could be getting involved in! 



GGLC’s SOCIAL 
CALENDAR  

DIARY  OF EVENTS 
 

 

September 
1st  Coffee, Chat and Raffle 
 

October 
6th  Coffee, Chat and Raffle 
29th Annual Dinner—Book early, the form is in 
         the Newsletter 
 

November 
3rd  Coffee, Chat and Raffle 
12th Skittles—you will need to get your name down  
         for this ever popular event as numbers are  
         restricted! 
 
Advanced Warnings and Notes! 
 

Well, this is a change, a much shortened Diary, so for  
next time organise lots of social events we can put in, 
or I will have to write lots of filler text again! 
 

A few things for the following months, in December  
 

We will being having our Christmas Party, on the 16th 
and in January the Wrapped auction will be on the 19th. 
 

In February we are in for a treat, as The Rt. Hon. The 
Countess Bathurst, The High Sheriff of  
Gloucestershire will be joining us at our Coffee, 
Chat and Raffle!  
 

Later that month we hope to have a Ten Pin Bowing 
event. 
 

The diary is subject to change  due to changes in circumstances,  
whim, Editor’s insanity and attacks by weasels... 
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CONTACTING THE GGLC  
 
Gloucestershire Gay & Lesbian Community meets most 
Thursdays, from 7.30pm, in Gloucester city centre. A warm 
welcome is assured for everyone. For further details or 
directions please phone 07050 627273 or write to :- 

The Secretary, GGLC, c/o 50 Knowles Road,  
Gloucester GL1 4TP. (postal only) 

 
We also have our own website www.gglc.co.uk and the email 
address is info@gglc.co.uk  - several new members have 
contacted the Group this way! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
If anyone knows of any new venues opening, please let us know. 
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Your Committee 
 
Chairman: Michael C-H.  
Vice-Chair: Howard H.  
Secretary: Peter C.  
Treasurer: Julie S. 
Membership Secretary: Rob P. 
Health Promotion: Richard B. 
Member: Chris D. 
 
Newsletter Editor: Graham V. 


